
 

East Side Landscaping Committee 

Minutes of Meeting 

Thursday, August 12, 2021 

Wisteria Park Gazebo 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10.00 a.m. by the Chair, Maureen Hooper.  Also in 
attendance were Ray King, Randy Miller, Gary White and Myra Harcourt.  Four homeowners 
also attended.  The Minutes of the last meeting of April 22, 2021 were approved on a motion by 
Randy, seconded by Maureen and carried. 

A homeowner had a concern about trimming near flower beds and was advised that the 
flowers were too close to the edge.  There was also concern about the weeds and grass in 
gardens. A homeowner questioned the trimming that had been done on the east side wall.  The 
vines have been hard trimmed and will be allowed to grow back, and be maintained at the 
height of the wall. 

The East Side Landscaping Committee was established to help solve landscaping issues which 
were taking up the majority of time at Board meetings.  There may be some confusion about 
the duties of the committee.  As there are also many new residents, Maureen will oversee 
preparing an update of committee responsibilities for everyone. 

The next walkaround will be on Thursday, August 26th.  Randy and Myra will be on the walk 
with Pedro. 

Palm tree trimming will commence next week on Tuesday, weather permitting. 

Ligustrum have become too tall and will need a hard trim.  Maureen will obtain a quote for the 
trimming and Gary will do a count of the number of trees.  Residents will be asked if they want 
their tree trimmed. 

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 23rd at 10 a.m.  The meeting adjourned 
at 11.09 a.m. 

   

 

 

 


